

## SPEED'S NEWS

SAINT PAUL



Meeting: This coming Monday night, Sept. 13 at 7:30.... Northernaire Hangar St. Paul airport

President: Chuck Larsen Vice-President: Gerald Laundry Sec./Treasurer: Rosemary Frank Designes: Roger Westerberg

The chapter pichic was held on schedule and about 40 or 50 souls showed up. Ray Wyland offered the use of his hanger as it was cooler than the Hobo hangar. Ray and Dave Flebiger gave rides for those who wanted them. Gene Frank brought his Bensen gyrocopter over for a demo ride but fuel problems prevented Gene from any airwork. Al Amsden showed up with his miget Mustang and did a few fly-bys. Our Chapter office finally made it to the last meeting and it's really a dandy!! Lyle Hopkins evidently didn't want a bunch of finicky homebuilders picking at his workmanship.

To keep your chapter roster up to date, add new member Wally Wally Mitchell Interested

780 No. Fairview ..ew Brighton, Minn, 55112

Correct the following address for Ron Voelkner. His new address is: 2460 Meadow North St. Paul Anybody catch Don Stock doing volunteer work at Oshkosh this year?? Or any year??

Eldon Boose is flying a Taylorcraft he bought recently. Highwater John (Joyce) is flying a Seelee he also bought recently. Jim Olson and Gerald Laundry bought Ed Keenan's Flut-R-Bug. Cal Jansen is getting parts of his T-18 together for winter assembly in his basement. Jim Tome will probably be the 2nd man in the local area to get his Vari-Eze foam kit. The first man was one of Jim's friends of the Anoka chapter and the two of them have been hot-wiring foam for the past couples weeks. Any who are interested should give Jim a call. Elvira's flying!! With the new annual and top 0. H., she should be good for a few years without the down time that has been experienced in the past.

At the next meeting, there'll be a speaker -- a man who builds engines from scratch for a living and for his hobby. Hopefully he will have a small fan-jet engine he designed at the meeting. The upcoming mid-month meeting will be at Ron Voelkmer's house to see his Zenith. (note the address change above). The Zenith is the one that was assembled and flown during

the Oshkosh convention. They began assembly on the first Saturday and the light was the following saturday. Ron's meeting will be on the cond monday night after our regular meeting at 7:30. The date is the 27th. A reminder notice will probably be sent out along with a map. October's mid-month meeting will be held at Chuck Larsen's house to see his Pietenpol. That will be the last scheduled mid-month meeting for the cold season.

Speaking of Chuck.:.he won't be at the meeting; you'll have to listen to Laundry again.

Hangar talk is going around again

Buggestion Box: That the chapter purchase Jim Olson's drill press.

Tools for use:

Drill Press - Jim Olson Metal cutting bandsaw - Gerald Laundry - Ray Wyland - John Joyce - Lee Alexander 1 close-quater right-angle drill - Highwater John Wood scarfing device - Gerald Laundry cable cutter & nicropress tool - chapter tools (Rosemary Frank) Hand operated beverly shear for sheet metal- John Joyce Drill Press - John Joyce Arc or gas welder- Highwater John Moisture meter - Dave Fiebiger single & double aircraft flaring tool - " cold cylinder check meter - " tach and dwell meter - " riveting equipment, long and short stroke - " magneto syncronizer - " torque wrench - " volt and amp meters - "

Want Ads: Lyle Hopkins is looking for an 18" X 18" rigid plexiglas for the chapter trophy case. If you have a scrap piece, call him at 735-0776.

Radio, tube type, transistorized power supply, whistle-stop tuning....out of Florian's T-18. Call him at 739-8658